I’m Nancy Keet, the President of the Lake Colby association.  Thank you for permitting us this time tonight.  I think you know our other officers:  Debbie Neill is our Secretary; Chandler Ralph is at her own Board meeting at the AMC tonight, but is represented here in writing; and Brian Turner and Lee Keet, our remaining board members, are here as well.

Despite some comments to the contrary, the Lake Colby Association supports responsible activities on or near the Lake that promote recreation and tourism.  We continue to offer to work with the Village on sound projects of this nature, as we have in the past and will at the Colby Classic Ice Fishing Derby next weekend.  

We must, however, oppose activities that are environmentally unsound or dangerous.  NASCAR-like ice racing is both, in our opinion.  Even if the are no accidents, engine failures, or other major events, up to seventy automobiles racing over two days will, simply from unburned gas that exits their tailpipes, put hundreds of gallons of fuel and oil on the ice and into the Lake.  A number of residents and one of our important businesses use the Lake as their drinking water source, so just having this event creates grave concern for our safety.

The Adirondack Medical Center has provided you with their letter to the editor asking for more study before approving such an event, as they are concerned about noise and its effects on their patients in addition to environmental and personal safety issues.  

We are also concerned about who would be responsible if a truly catastrophic event occurred.  We believe, that by providing authorization for the event and access to the Lake through its property, the Village would accept some contingent liabilities. Even though named on the insurance policy of the organizers, the Village could be exposed to additional multi-million dollar liabilities if a death or serious injury occurred or if an environmental accident impaired the future use of the Lake for recreation or use as drinking water.  We think this may be an unreasonable risk for the marginal benefits expected.

And the event may not be legal.  You have advised us that the DEC has expressed no jurisdictional authority over the use of the Lake for this event, and no need for permits, but there is no clarity on that determination yet.  It should be noted that the DEC does regulate activities on the Lake, for example monitoring the ice fishing shacks and demanding their removal on March 15, so the claimed lack of jurisdiction is at least suspect.  That up to seventy automobiles racing in circles with the risk of oil spills and other pollution would go unregulated also defies logic.  

To insure that the event is indeed legal, we today delivered a letter to the General Counsel of the DEC asking for a declaratory judgment on the DEC’s jurisdiction and on the need for this event to be permitted.  We have provided you with a copy as well.  We respectfully ask that until the event is ruled on as to legality and permitted as needed that you at least defer this activity.
In closing, we remind you and the Board that in 2006 you assisted us by voting a resolution that encouraged the Town Board to adopt, which it did unanimously, a recommendation to the State for a horsepower limitation on Lake Colby.  The Town made that request in late 2006 and the State legislature enacted it into law in 2007.  The reasons for our request and for your support at the time were to minimize noise pollution near the hospital and environmental impacts of large engines on the Lake.  In asking you to reconsider, we also ask if the use of up to seventy 200 + horsepower vehicles on the Lake is consistent with this prior action and its goals.
Thank you
